May/June 2019
Calendar of Events

Men’s Prayer Breakfast
Saturday, May 18 & June 15, 8:00 a.m.

Semi Annual Congregational Meeting
Sunday, May19, 6:30 p.m.

First, Prayer
Sunday, June 2, 9:15 a.m.

Youth Boys Cubs Game Outing
Friday, June 7

Love INC Group
Saturday, June 8, 8:00 a.m.

Casey Dwyer’s Installation Service
Sunday, June 9, 10:30 a.m.

Annual Church Picnic
Sunday, June 23, 12 noon
Recurring Events

Middle and High School Youth
Wednesdays, 6:30 p.m.

ANNUAL CHURCH
PICNIC -Sunday, June 23
following the service go to
Whytegate Park, located
across the street from the
church. The park features
playground equipment, tennis
and basketball courts and lots of room to spread
out and enjoy the outdoors. There will be games
organized for the children. A large grill will be
available so bring your favorite meat. A sign-up
sheet for side dishes and desserts will be at the
Information Desk. Everything else will be provid-
ed. NOTE: The refrigerator and some coolers will
be available in the church kitchen to keep your
meat and side dishes during the service.

Remember, this is what YOU need to BRING:

 Lawn chairs

9 Your choice of meat

1  Side dish (remember to sign up at the Infor-
mation Desk)

If you can help organize, set up or clean up, please

contact Patti Younger at pattilovessalsa@msn.com
or (847) 913-6375

Congregational Meeting and Book Launch sy pastor Lee Eclov

Our semiannual congregational meeting will be Sunday evening, May 19, at 6:30 p.m. The agenda
is quite simple. We need to elect one representative to the Nominating Committee and receive a report
from our Finance Committee. There may be a couple of other items.

Much of our time will be given over to a book release party for my new book, Feels Like Home, from
Moody Publishers. Kenny Silva will interview me about how this book came to be and I will read a couple
favorite passages. I want you to know how significant Village Church is in this project. As I mentioned in
our April 28 service, the book is “Dedicated to my church family, the brothers and sisters, young and old,
of the Village Church of Lincolnshire.”

Easter Service Baptismal Celebrations

On Easter Sunday we continued our tradition of baptisms. It was a wonderful morning where we
witnessed the testimonies of faith of these four young people (1 to r) Suzanne Forman, Elenia Taktikos,
Logan Walsh, and Zach Wall.
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Your Gifts Matter - How our 2018 surplus was dispersed
By Pastor Lee Eclov

We ended 2018 with a surplus of $18,000. Since we budget to set aside significant
funds, the Elders determined to give this money away. $8000 was allocated to the
Missions Committee to use for short-term trips and projects. $2500 has been sent
to the Paradise (California) Evangelical Free Church which took such devastating
losses in the fire there. The remaining $7500 was given to Trinity Video Seminary,
based in Kursk, Russia, and affiliated with the Evangelical Free Church. The class I
taught on video a couple of years ago, Pastoral Counseling and Care, has been
finished in English but has been awaiting funds to translate it into Russian. This
gift will make that possible.

When I wrote their leader, Vitaly Petrov, with the news of our gift, he replied, “Oh, Dear Brother! Thank you
SO MUCH!!! This is double Grace we received from you and your church, first - in teaching a course for us
and now - paying for translation of it!!! We appreciate it very very Much!!! I wish you all could see our joy in
hearing this news, THANKS!!! As always, I want also to thank you and your Church with these words from

2 Cor. 9:12-15, “This service that you perform is not only supplying the needs of the Lord’s people but is also
overflowing in many expressions of thanks to God. Because of the service by which you have proved your-
selves, others will praise God for the obedience that accompanies your confession of the gospel of Christ, and
for your generosity in sharing with them and with everyone else. And in their prayers for you their hearts will
go out to you, because of the surpassing grace God has given you. Thanks be to God for his indescribable
gift!’”

We also received a generous bequest around the first of the year which will be used primarily for some tech-
nical equipment, especially a large monitor to be mounted in the rear of the sanctuary to help musicians (and
maybe the pastor, too!).

Your Gifts Matter! Part 2—How you can help us disperse our Mercy Fund

We maintain a Mercy Fund, managed by the Elder Board, “to help those from VCL'’s congregation in serious
financial need.” As you can understand, these gifts are usually given very quietly. Our policy says that “the
money is to be used for urgent and basic needs, e.g., food, clothing essential utilities, etc. Funds shall not be
used for taxes, school tuition, bad debts, etc.”

What you may not know is that these funds can be given “to help those in need in our community, especially
people with whom those in our congregation have a relationship.” There are some specific conditions, but the
elders want to be sure you know about this provision:

“In giving to those outside the church, preference will be given to requests from church members on the be-

hali oi their neiihbors and fIriends in extreme need. The iuriose is to enhance their witness for Christ.
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